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Branch Number 59

NEXT MEETING at Swiss Park - June 16, 2005
 Thirtieth Year                                                 June 2005                                                    Bulletin No.5

June MENU
Roast Pork Loin

Rice Pilaf
Coleslaw or Carrot Salad

Mixed Vegetable
Dessert and Coffee

Our Speaker – Mike Carroll
By Little Sir Les Addison

Mike Carroll, a police offi cer with the City of 
Newark for 14 years, will be the speaker for our June 
meeting. He is currently assigned to the Southern 
Alameda County Gang Violence Suppression Task 
Force, where he has been working for the past 2 
years. He has worked patrol, as a School Resource 
Offi cer, as a Field Training Offi cer, and is currently 
a Hostage Negotiator. He received a Bachelor of 
Science degree from Cal State East Bay (Hayward). 
He has been married for 12 years and has three 
children ages 10, 8, and 5.

His presentation will cover primarily Hispanic 
Street gangs in the Tri-Cities area. He will cover 
the various gangs, clothing, and graffi ti as it relates 
to gang activities. He is especially interested in 
answering police related questions especially those 
related to gang related activities.

If you are not coming or if you are bringing a guest or visitor
Don’t forget to Call  on the Monday before the Meeting - or earlier

Fred Gotthardt  - 797-4592  or  Manual Silva - 792-5484  or Arnold Mozzetti - 797-2127

The Big Sir Challenge
The Health of Our Branch is Outstanding

By Howard Thompson
I just returned from our Branch’s Sweetheart 

luncheon. What a great time!! I want to thank 
Tony Zeuli, his wife Joyce, the members of the 
Social Committee and volunteers for organizing a 
fantastic program and lunch. Of course, one of the 
highlights was when the SIR President, Mr. James 
Donovan presented Mr. Lou Bufkin, the Honorary 
Life Member award. Lou Was completely 
surprised and we will present him with the HLM 
pin at this Month’s meeting. 

We are looking forward to the December 15 
Holiday luncheon, so put it on your calendar. 
Don’t miss it!!! I received a report from the State 
President of SIR on the health of our Branch. It 
was EXCELLENT. Congratulations to all.

Continue to invite your guests. Remember 50 
in 05. The State membership has increased by 
18 members (as of March) and our Branch has 
accounted for 50%. (Increase of 9)

I want to personally thank you for your 
cooperating and not saving seats of your fellow 
Sir if they aren’t present by 11:45. This makes 
it easier for members to fi nd seating for the 
luncheon meeting. 

Finally, in the month of July, the Executive 
Council, has suggested that we have a Get 
Acquainted Month. We are asking you not to 
reserve seats and sit with someone that you 
haven’t met.

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY
Howie
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Branch  59
Offi cers

Big Sir
Howard Thompson

(510) 656-6132
Little Sir

Les Addison
(510) 656-7048

Secretary
Al Wydler

(510) 278-4380
Asst. Secretary
Peter Angelides
(510) 797-3570

Treasurer
Louis Bufkin

(510) 651-8664
Asst. Treasurer

Bobby Ben Snodgrass
(510) 796-3543

Directors
Lloyd Anderson

Don Gillis
Bill Leake

Robert Ralston
Tom Sherba

Arthur Winkley

A Nonprofi t 
public benefi t 

corporation for 
retired men

Branch 59
Meets at Swiss Park
5911 Mowry Avenue 

Newark
on the 3rd Thursday of 

each month
10:15AM

Executive Board Meeting
11AM Social Hour

12 Noon Lunch

Edited Excerpts from the April 21st Minutes of Al Wydler

March 2005
Financial Report 

by Lou Bufkin
A general cash balance 

of $3290.32 and a custodial 
cash balance of $410.96 was 
on hand at the end of March.

Ending cash balance for 
the month was $4497.92.

SIR OF THE MONTH
David Marymee

A good friend, Vern Metcalf, sponsored 
David more than 15 years ago. David 
taught at Tennyson High School until he 
retired. 

He has served as the Sunshine 
Chairman of this Branch since 1989. He 
spends much energy and time visiting 
individuals in hospitals and care facilities. 
He sends get well and sympathy cards to 
our fellow members and their families.

In 1997, the Pathfi nder Branch awarded 
him Honorary Life Membership for his 
dedication and commitment. It is a pleasure 
for us to select David as the SIR of the 
Month.

The Meeting was called 
to Order at 10:14 am.

Roll Call following 
the Pledge to Allegiance 
showed all Offi cers and four 
Directors to be present.

Big Sir Howie Thompson 
announced that today’s speaker is the 
Argus Editor. We will be adding pictures 
to the Pathfi nder in order to encourage 
better participation in our events. 
Swiss Park requests that we vacate 
the banquet room by 2:00pm, as they 
are holding services for a deceased 
employee this afternoon. A letter 
from the Area 8 District announced a 
meeting in May at Vallejo.

Sir Fred Gotthardt is expecting about 
220 to attend today’s luncheon, our 
new member count is on track and the 
Cybergeezers will meet Tuesday at the 
Newark Library.

Sir Ed Bingle reports 6 new 
members, 4 inactive and 3 
resignations.

Sir Nat Lord has A’s tickets on hand 
and more are available.

Sir Rollin Cunningham reports we 
achieved second place in Bowling at 
Vallejo and future tournaments will be 
at Pollock Pines May 3 and May 15 
at San Jose. Our Branch Bowls as a 
group on Monday and Thursday.

Sir Art Winkley has 18 Birthdays for 

April ranging from 63 to 88 years. Two 
will be unable to attend.

Sir John Skarpelos announced “NO” 
Pathfi nder in May and May 27 is the 
deadline for the June issue.

Sir Bob Edwards announced that the 
past three months sales were $49 and 
has SIR Logo pens for $1.00.

Sir Bill Leake reports by mail there 
will be an Area 8 golf tournament May 
10 at Alameda, with playoff’s June 13 at 
Walnut Creek. 

Sir Dave Marymee reports the death 
of two members; another is hospitalized 
for knee replacement. Ray Jarvis is bed 
ridden and visitors are welcome.

Sir Drag Dutina reported that Tom 
Sherba is a Candidate for Area 8 
Governor. The nominating committee 
reported that for 2005 Les Addison will 
run for Big Sir, Ted Bresler for Little 
Sir, Al Sprague for Secretary and Bob 
Benya for Director. Incumbents in other 
offi ces will also be on the ballot. 

Big Sir requested permission to 
give away about $75 in surplus sound 
equipment. This was approved by the 
board.

Sir of The Month Award will be 
presented to Rollin Cunningham. Newly 
minted Buffalo Nickels were passed out 
to the offi cials present. Food Lines will 
be altered to avoid congestion.

Sir Tony Zeuli has 37 tickets 
available for the May “Western Ladies 
Day.” Gifts for door prizes are welcome.

Adjourned at 10:55.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Alfred Wydler, Secretary.
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MEMBERSHIP, ATTENDANCE and BIRTHDAY NEWS
by Sir Ed Bingle, Sir Fred Gotthardt, and Sir Art Winkley

Membership Report
Guests: Guest of:
Ralph Baines Art Winkley
Terry Dalziel Dave Tanner
Larry Kisinski Nelson Morris
Edgar Self Bill Briscoe
David Snideler Gerald Rodrigues
William Sturgeon Sam Mitchell

Visitors: Visiting from:
None 

Membership Total
(as of  April 217, 2005)

270 - Active Members
     21 - Inactive Members

Change of Status:
William Miles – Died 3/25/2005
George Rodrigues – Died 3/20/2005
Blair Abbott – Transferred to 

Sonora Br 136
Gilbert Vargas – Resigned

Moved to Reno
Richard Maddux – Moved 

New Address:
Carlton Plaza – Room 193
3800 Walnut Avenue
Fremont, CA 94538

Attendance Report
(For April 21, 2005)

    Members 198
    Guests 6
    Visitors 0
    Speaker 1
    Total =  205

45 excused   24 unexcused

May Birthdays
Edmund Bingle 05/15/1916 89
Carmen Vendetti 05/02/1918 87
David Marymee 05/18/1920 85
Richard Marriott 05/08/1923 82
Edward Frasier 05/08/1924 81
Charles Wilkins 05/08/1924 81
Roy Duarte 05/29/1924 81
John Rice 05/10/1925 80
Robert Beam 05/15/1925 80
Dragomir Dutina 05/26/1925 80
Alfred Wydler 05/30/1925 80
Richard Ahern 05/26/1926 79
Fred Anderson 05/03/1927 78
Stanley Paris 05/26/1927 78
Leo Hinkel 05/14/1929 76
Donald Henry 05/29/1929 76
William Wessells 05/22/1931 74
Robert Fischer 05/07/1933 72
Willard Wyman 05/23/1933 72
Gene Page 05/06/1934 71
Paul Tong 05/10/1934 71
Allen Olsen 05/17/1935 70
Donald Allen 05/31/1936 69
Donald Barstow 05/06/1938 67
Gerald Rodrigues 05/07/1939 66
Richard Holley 05/25/1939 66
Ron Brutvan 05/21/1941 64

June Birthdays
Niels Nielsen 06/25/1914 91
Oliver Knick 06/19/1916 89
Richard Maddux 06/01/1924 81
Robert Boucher 06/22/1924 81
Clark Dedrick 06/23/1924 81
Walter Fasolis 06/09/1925 80
David Minor 06/01/1927 78
Louis Bufkin 06/21/1927 78
Fred Alfred 06/12/1929 76
Phil Utic 06/24/1929 76
William Pereira 06/27/1931 74
Marty Enriquez 06/10/1932 73
Tony Zeuli 06/11/1933 72
William Briscoe 06/15/1933 72
Darrell Jewell 06/19/1936 69
John Clark 06/10/1937 68
Alan Kenney 06/11/1937 68
John Vennemeyer 06/19/1937 68
Frank Thomas 06/15/1940 65
Jerry Sabo 06/02/1942 63
Kenneth Windholz 06/15/1947 58

New Members
John H. Ford
232 Sequim Common
Fremont, CA 94539-7905
510-659-8420
Birthday: 1/23/1924
Badge No. 153
Sponsor: Carmen Vendetti
Call me: Johnny

James Hanesworth
5364 York Drive
Fremont, CA 94536-7235
510-791-8238
Birthday: 4/30/1935
Spouse: Marilyn
Badge No. 101
Sponsor: Bob Beam
Call me: Jim

James H. Lawrence
753 Topawa Drive
Fremont, CA 94539-7176
510-657-5251
Birthday: 12/2/1940
Spouse: Merilyn
Badge No. 192
Sponsor: Frank D. Thomas
Call me: Jim

John H. Meyer
43441 Laurel Glen Common
Fremont, CA 94539-3400
510-656-2695
Email: jandcmeyer@hotmail.com
Birthday: 7/22/1942
Spouse: Carole
Badge No. 58
Sponsor: Fred Stabell
Call me: Jack

Gladyn H. Putt
3800 Walnut Avenue Apt 337
Fremont, CA 94538-2273
510-494-9227
Email: ghwb2@sbcglobal.net
Birthday: 1/17/1917
Badge No. 188
Sponsor: Richard Ahern 
Call me: Glad

Roger D. Wallin
323 Old Canyon Road
Fremont, CA 94536-1725
510-793-8291
Email: rogdw@comcast.net
Birthday: 8/30/1940
Badge No. 5
Sponsor: Donald Gillis
Call me: Rog
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Welcome to the Branch 59 golf column. Mark your 
calendars for our next area 8 tournament – July 7, 
2005, SIR Area 8 Team (scramble) Qualifi er, to be held 
July 7, 2005 in Alameda. $33 to walk, $44 to ride). Need 
4 man-team, consisting of A player 
(0-17.9 index); B player (18-21.9 
index), C player (22-25.9 index) 
and D player (26+).  Don’t have a 
team but want to play -- I can help. 
Call Bill Leake (793-65671) for fl ier 
and details. Deadline for entering 
is June 17, 2005 (day after our June meeting). 
Thank you Dave Priego for calling in tee times for April, 
Ken Windholz for calling in times for May, and Tom Sul-
livan who is calling in tee times for June. We need help! 
Welcome more new members to SIR golf -- Vincent 
Fernelius, Bill Andersen, Jim Lawrence and David 
Shideler who are brand new to both SIR and SIR golf. 
Also please welcome Armando Casitlioni who returned 
to SIR golf but has been a member of SIRS for some 
time. Speaking of golf, we golf on Mondays and Thurs-
days at Sunol. Everyone – come join us. Call Sunol for 
the time -- 888-848-8693 – ask for Leake. New to our 
group -- call me at 793-6561. Want to volunteer??? 
Great! We need your help! 
San Diego – Our last tournament saw 4 branch 59 golf-
ers – one winner–closest to the pin. We had fun. Un-
fortunately, it rained the last day. Two of the wives who 
played – Jan McGrath and Norma Austin – won $$. 
For the month of April, the most improved golfers were 
Gary Callahan (from 16.7 to 14.3), Ken Windholz (21.7 
to 19.1) and Hank Scherer (28.0 to 25.6). Congratula-
tions and keep up the good work. I will try to make this a 
monthly feature in this newsletter.
Area 8 Pre-qualifi er results – Branch 59--27 out of 56 
participated.- 48%. Thank you and Congratulations on 
great participation. Also, there were 9 members from 
branch 6, 7 from branch 72, and 1 each from 60 and 26. 
These golfers qualifi ed & will be invited to go to Bound-
ary Oaks in Walnut Creek on July 13, 2005. Tony Mar-
tinez (net 65.7—second best overall), Ken Windholz 
(net 68.9), Bill Leake (net 71.7). Les Prestwood (net 
71.1), Greg Johnston, (one of our newer members) net 
of 69.7, Richard Holley (67—third best overall), Jack 
Lindley (net 70.1) and Bill Briscoe (net 77.9). Congrat-
ulations to all of our winners and to everyone who par-
ticipated. For those who could not make it – you missed 
a good day of DRY golf. Dom Aiello won 3rd place ($33) 
for closest to pin.
What is the website for SIR Golf? SIRINC.ORG. Go to 
Activities, and then golf.
Thank you. Bill Leake

SIR BRANCH 59 ACTIVITIES

PATHFINDERS WALKING AND HIKING GROUP
Meet Wednesday mornings at 8 AM at the Park at Paseo 

Padre and Isherwood. Everyone welcome and bring a 
friend.     Don Henry at 656-5659.

SPORTS BY NAT LORD
Oakland A’s playing the Anaheim Angels Thursday, Au-

gust 11, 2005 12:35 pm. Plaza Level Infi eld seats $13.
San Francisco Giants playing the Atlanta Braves, July 

20, 2005 12:35 pm. View Reserved seats $19.
Questions? Call Nat Lord (510) 797-1704.

BRIDGE GROUPS 
We have four bridge groups: Three of them are eve-

ning two-table groups and each meets monthly. The 4th 
bridge group welcomes all members and meets after the 
monthly meeting.  Drag Dutina  - 657-1037

Golf Notes
by Bill Leake

THE CYBERGEEZERS 
Will meet Tuesday, June 21st at 2:00pm at the Fremont 

Main Library Fukaya Room A. 
Call Fred for more information.
Fred Gotthardt  at  797-4592
fredg27@comcast.net

READERS AND BROWSERS
Bring your magazines and books to share. 

Bob Matthies 797-5638

Strikes and Spares
Rollin Cunningham

 APRIL MAY
NAME                    High     High            High     High
                              Game   Series        Game    Series

Wayne Adams 156 412 144 402
Gary Bennett 214 560 188 460
Frank Cordova 223 618 225 650
Al Costa 197 484 194 500
Rollin Cunningham 201 530 200 532
Ray Erickson 213 572 212 567
Ray Faria 161 462 181 498
Don Henry 226 620 236 660
Darrell Jewell 123 340 137 332
Roy Johnson 193 487 169 432
Nat Lord 225 556 201 538
Bob Snodgrass 190 493 199 487
Frank Thomas 164 404 147 402
Carl Tolle 190 503 200 538
Art Winkley 186 471 160 448
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SUNSHINE COMMITTEE REPORT
by Dave Marymee, Bob Walter and Richard Ahern

ROBERT BOIKE has good news. Bob says the 
staph infection in his leg has completely healed. 
We are glad for you, Bob.

JOHN CORDENIZ’s brother, Oliver, died in 
March at age 73. We at SIR wish to express our 
sympathy to John and his family.

ROBERT DESCH is reported to be suffering 
from Alzheimer’s syndrome. He is reported to 
be at Aegis of Fremont on Walnut. Hope you are 
comfortable, Bob.

ROY DUARTE is on nightly dialysis. This frees 
him for daytime activities.

LEE HYLTON says he had a bout with 
pneumonia. Lee was hospitalized in April Lee 
planned to come to the Sweetheart luncheon in 
May.

RAY JARVIS continues to reside at Country 
Drive Care Center. Ray suffers from left ear 
problems which causes vertigo, Ray is bedfast 
and likes visitors. Bring a book, Ray likes to 
read.

OLIVER KNICK is being treated for numerous 
ailments with medication and injections. Oliver 
seems to need kidney dialysis and is being 
prepped for the procedure. The next step seems 
to be the implanting a shunt hook up in Oliver’s 
arm so that he can have dialysis three times 
weekly. We hope everything works out for you, 
Oliver.

RICHARD MADDUX and his wife, Petra, are 
residing at Carlton Plaza on Walnut in Fremont. 
They both fell in March. Petra is recovering from 
a hip fracture and Richard has recovered from 
bruises. Their telephone number is 894-0357. 
Give them a call.

WES SCHILLING had a right knee replacement 
in April. Except for a few pains he is doing OK. 
Wes was happy when the doctor allowed him to 
drive.

CHARLIE SWANSON has had problems with 
his right foot due to poor circulation, Charlie 
is diabetic and this is a cause for a possible 
gangrenous toe. The doctor is encouraging 
Charlie to keep a watchful eye, hoping that 
circulation will improve so amputation of the toe 
is not required.

JACK WEBB said he had an appendectomy 
in early April. Jack says he is doing fi ne as he 
came to the SIR April luncheon. Jack makes 
a special effort to attend the luncheons as 
he is wheel chair bound and has to hire van 
transportation. We are always glad to see you, 
Jack.

Some of the wanted posters displayed 
at the Branch 59 Saloon
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The Old West at Swiss Park

This year’s sweetheart luncheon’s theme was 
“The Old West” and it certainly looked like the 
old west when the attendees entered through 
the swinging saloon doors and were able to 

check all of the 
wanted posters 
of the Branch 59 
desperados. Many 
if not all the Sirs 
and their partners 
dressed as gents 
and gals from the 
old west to enhance 
the mood.

The music, 
performed by The Canyon Band, was 
outstanding and many people danced the 
morning away.

Sir Frank Campos once 
again traveled many miles 
to get to the sweetheart 
luncheon and serenade 
the gathering and was very 
much appreciated. Thank 
you Frank!!

Big Sir Howie Thompson 
introduced the State offi cers 
and              
                    
                    

    SIR State president, James 
Donovan who presented an 
Honorary Life Membership to Sir 
Louis Bufkin. 
(See story on page 7)

Our Area 8 Governor, Sir 
Bob Lippincott was one of the 
few Black hats in the hall. 

Fred and Ardith Gotthardt, shown with their 
White hats, prepared the printed program for the 
party.

Sir Tony Zeuli, Social 
Chairman for the The Old West 
ladies day party reported that 
Swiss Park did their usual fi ne 
job with a BBQ chicken and Trί-
Tip lunch to cap off a fun day 
for all.
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Travel Tidbits for Area 8
Emile Lassalle

September 20th: APPLE HILL
This is a tour that always sells out fast. We go by Placerville 
in the Mother-Lode country. A guided tour of Apple Hill area, 
and the BBQ lunch including Apple Pie.
COST: $46 per person
ESCORT: Frank Cerruti 510-568-8361

August 11th: MYSTERY BUS TRIP
As always, the mystery trips are full of fun, who knows 
where we are going. Only the driver knows. Lunch included.
COST: $61 per person
ESCORT: Lyle Kreger 510-278-9167

September 7th:  RENO OVERNIGHTER
Accommodations are at the Silver Legacy casino with other 
casino stops. Bring our casino cards to use while you play 
for extra bonus. Bonus package is over $25 in value.
COST: $69 per person
ESCORT: Emile Lassalle 510-538-746

December: 
IRVING BERLIN’S WHITE CHRISTMAS
At the CURRAN THEATRE in San Francisco

• Date and price have not jet been set because the 
tickets for the show have not yet been put up for 
sale to the travel companies and public.

• Going from last year prices, it will be between $135 
and $142 per person.

• We will go to the matinee performance on a 
Wednesday.

• After the performance we will go to a fi ne restaurant 
for a hosted dinner.

More information on this trip will available soon. 
Questions, Call Emile Lassalle at 510-538-7463

October 7: COLUSA INDIAN CASINO
Cost $ 21.50 Per Person. Bonus package is $15 instant 
rewards and a $3 food credit. Flyers will be available in 
July. For information regarding this trip, please call Emile 
Lassalle at 510-538-7463. Escort to be announced in July

October 23- November 5: 
CRUISE CANADA & COLONIAL AMERICA
We fl y to Montreal for a nights stay, next day on to Quebec, 
guided tours in both cities. At Quebec we transfer to the pier 
and board the Sea Princess. Our ports we will stop at are 
Sydney & Halifax, Nova Scotia. Bar Harbor, Boston, New 
Port, New York, Norfolk, Charleston and Ft. Lauderdale. 
From here we are transferred to the airport for our fl ight 
home.
COST: $ 2653-$3453 per person, double occupancy. Still 
taking Reservation, inside rooms only.
ESCORT: Emile Lassalle: 510-538-746

Sir Louis Bufkin awarded
Honorary Life Membership

At the May Sweetheart Luncheon SIR President Jim 
Donovan presented Sir Louis Bufkin with an Honorary Life 
Membership.

Lou spent 22 years teaching at Washington High School 
in Fremont, retiring in 1987.

He became a member of Sons In Retirement Pathfi nder 
Branch 59 on October 20, 1988. He is one of those persons 
who has contributed to the grοwth and stability of the 
branch throughout his membership.

Lou was elected tο the offi ce of Assistant Secretary 
in 1990 and became the branch secretary the following 
year. From 1992 through 1997 he served as the assistant 
treasurer and in February of 1998, he took over as the 
treasurer of Branch 59 and has served in that positίon ever 
since in an exemplary manner. He continues to fulfi ll the 
duties of branch treasurer and takes this role seriously.

Lou was born in Lamesa, Texas in June of 1927 but his 
family moved to Hobbs, New Mexico where he grew up. He 
graduated from Hobbs High School where he also met his 
wife, Beverly. 

He had an Athletic Scholarship when he entered Texas 
Technological University in Lubbock, Texas. He joined the 
Navy during WWII as an Aviation Radioman. Six months 
after the war was over he returned to Texas Tech to fi nish 
his schooling. He obtained a Bachelors degree and Masters 
degree in Education. He and Beverly got married in 1947 
(58 years ago).

Lou taught high school in Sundown Texas for 9 years 
after he graduated from Texas Tech. Later he went back to 
his old High School in Hobbs where he taught for two years. 
In 1960 he moved to the Oakland School district teaching at 
Oakland Technical High School for fi ve years.

In 1965 Lou joined the teaching staff at Washington High 
School in Fremont where he remained until his retirement.

Lou Bufkin and his wife Beverly are shown with 
SIR President James Donovan shortly after 
being awarded the Honorary Life Membership
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STATE OFFICERS
State President

James E. Donovan
State Vice-President

Robert G. Curley
State Secretary
Langley Erickson
State Treasurer

C. H. ‘Hutch’ Hutchinson
Director, Region 6

W. Arthur Miller
Governor, Area 8
Robert Lippincott

Br 59 Honorary Life Members
Louis Bufkin

Fred Gotthardt
Lyle Kingery

Nat Lord
David Marymee

PATHFINDER BRANCH NO. 59
John Skarpelos, Editor
1636 Vernal Avenue
Fremont, CA   94539-4736

Return Service Requested

1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn*
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach*
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert
2000 Harry Heyen*
2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba
*(deceased)

PAST BIG SIRS
GREETERS

Bruno Orsetti - Chairman
Lynn Purvis - Assistant

LIBRARIAN
Wayne Adams - Chairman

Richard Ball - Assistant
MEMBERSHIP

Ed Bingle - Chairman
Paul Bleignier - Assistant

ROSTER
John Skarpelos - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
Rob Ingebretson - Chairman

Bill Anderson - Assistant
SOCIAL

Tony Zeuli - Chairman
Donald Henry - Assistant

Nat Lord - Assistant
Tom Sherba - Assistant

SONG LEADER
Frank Campos

SPORTS
Nat Lord

SUNSHINE
Dave Marymee - Chairman

Bob Walter – Assistant
Richard Ahern - Assistant
WALKING GROUP

Don Henry

ATTENDANCE
Fred Gotthardt - Chairman

Manuel Silva - Assistant
Arnold Mozzetti - Assistant
Alan Douglass - Assistant
Hugh Twomey - Assistant

BIRTHDAYS
Art Winkley - Chairman

Frank Thomas - Assistant
BOWLING

Dave Dunlap - Chairman
Rollin Cunningham - Assistant

BRIDGE
Drag Dutina - Chairman

Lee Hylton - Assistant
CAPS & EMBLEMS

Bob Edwards
CIRCULATION

Bill Briscoe - Chairman
Art Shiffrar - Assistant
CYBERGEEZERS

Fred Gotthardt
EDITOR PATHFINDER

John Skarpelos
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

GOLF
Bill Leake - Chairman

Gerry Desmond - Assistant
Darryl Moore - Assistant

HISTORIAN
Peter Angelides

Committee Chairmen and Assistants

PATHFINDER DEADLINE  
The next issue of the 

Pathfi nder will be in July 2005 
and the copy deadline will be

Friday, June 24, 2005.

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE


